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14 August 2020

Dear parent/guardian 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In light of revised social distancing guidance in schools, all pupils will be returning on 27 August for a half day return and then a normal day on Friday 28 August. I have included below the details from my letter dated 31 July and have deleted obsolete information and highlighted changes in RED. 

Just to confirm arrangements as stated previously;

Pupil Return

All P7 pupils will return on Monday 24 August – Wednesday 26 from 9.00am – 2.00pm. On Thursday 27 August, all pupils will return to school from 9.00am.  On this day only, pupils in P1 & their siblings will leave at 11.00am; P2 & their siblings will leave at 11.20am; P3 & their siblings will leave at 11.40am; P4 & their siblings will leave at 12.00pm and P5 – P7 will leave at 12.15pm. On Friday 28 August, all pupils will attend school for their normal school day please see further below for details of staggered collection times. All pupils will return on Tuesday 1 September for a normal school day as the school will be closed on the Bank Holiday Monday 31 August. 

· There will be an opportunity for new P1 pupils and other pupils who are joining us further up the school to see around their class and meet staff w/c 24 August. I will contact parents soon to provide details of this.
· Break and Lunch times will be staggered initially, to allow more room for each class group to play. We hope that each class group will form a ‘bubble’ and be able to play together, we do not perceive children standing alone at a distance during play time, however this will be subject to PHA and Government guidance.


Dinner/Lunch 

· During Term One there will be no school meals until we are sure that this can be accommodated in a safe manner. All pupils* are expected to bring a packed lunch into school daily in a disposable bag so that it and all contents can be thrown out afterwards. No lunchboxes, re-useable plastic bottles, metal spoons etc. should be brought into school as we wish to reduce the amount of items being transferred from home to school and vice versa. Children should bring a disposable bottle of water for use during the day as no water fountains will be in use.
*Pupils who are entitled to Free School Meals will be provided with a packed lunch daily. However, parents must order this online using the School Money system. All orders should be placed at least 24 hours in advance. Please contact the school office on 24 August if you have difficulty accessing the system or if your mobile number or email address has changed (it will only be available from Friday 21 August so please don’t try to access it before then). 

Stationery

· Your child should not bring any stationery or a pencil case to school this term, as we will provide each child with a zip folder containing these items, which will remain in school. Later in the year we may request that parents purchase replacements of these items if required. Again this is to reduce the amount of items being transferred from home to school and vice versa. Until further notice, your child should not bring a school bag to school. All they should bring is their lunch and a coat.

Uniform

· All pupils are expected to attend daily in their school uniform, there is no stipulation at this stage on whether they wear their formal or PE uniform, either will be acceptable. We aim to provide PE as part of the curriculum each week, but the day may vary as PE will be delivered outside and is weather dependent.

Drop off / Pick up 

· We encourage parents to drop pupils off and to refrain from staying on the school grounds. The roundabout will not be used as a drop off point and will be cordoned off as before. Please remember to exit the school by turning left to ensure there is a free flow of traffic. School will be opened as normal from 8.30am. Pupils will have their temperature tested upon arrival and will go straight to class. Class will begin as normal at 9.00am.

Collection Times
· To reduce the volume of traffic and the amount of adults around the school, during August/September we will operate staggered collection times for pupils in P1- P4;

· P1 to be collected between 11.50am – 12.10pm
· P2 to be collected between 1.45pm – 2.00pm
· P3 to be collected between 2.30pm – 2.45pm Mon, Tues & Wed and to be collected between 2.00pm -2.15pm on Thurs & Fri
· P4 to be collected between 2.45pm – 3.00pm

Pupils in P1 – P3 must be collected by an adult at the collection point. Pupils in P4 will stand at the wooden gate and walk to their car or walk home. It is essential that you inform us if your child has permission to walk home in P4. All P4 pupils should leave/be collected promptly as pupils in P5 – P7 will be leaving from the wooden gate at 3.00pm. 



Access to school & General Information 

· Parents are not permitted to enter the school and should contact the school office by telephone regarding any queries. Any necessary visits or meetings will be by appointment only.

· Only one adult should accompany their child(ren) on the school premises to reduce footfall.

· Do not enter the school grounds if you or a family member is unwell or displays any symptoms of Covid-19. If your child is unwell or has a temperature they will be sent home.

· If there is a suspected case of Covid -19 linked to the school, one or more classes may be sent home for a period of confinement in line with PHA guidance.





· We will operate a one-way system for walking around the school and we ask parents and pupils to follow this. We will upload a video on the website of the one-way system before the start of term. We ask parents not to gather at the entrance gate or in the carpark and to enter and leave the premises promptly. Please follow 2m social distancing guidance at all times.

· As of 31 July, those who were shielding are able to go outside. If you do not intend to send your child to school at the start of term due to shielding reasons in your household, please contact the school office after 20 August so that this can be discussed. (School will not contact you, as we are unsure of your situation at this stage).

· There will be no After School Clubs or external Sports/Educational providers in school until further notice. A decision on swimming lessons and library visits will be made later in Term One.

· The School Holiday list for 2020/21will be updated and published on the website at the beginning of term.

Please keep an eye on our Website/Facebook Page/Text service for further updates. On behalf of the Governors, I thank you for your continued support during this difficult time. It is important to note that the above arrangements are subject to change in line with guidance. Our priority is keeping your children and staff safe. We are really looking forward to seeing all the pupils again and hope that they will all be able to return together as soon as it is safe to do so.


Yours sincerely 

Joan Bell
J Bell
Principal
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